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WAYS OF PARTICIPATING IN THE  

PASCHAL MYSTERY  
Reflecting on the Solemnity of  

the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ 
 

Through participation in the Eucharist, we also participate in the 
Paschal Mystery of Christ, that is, in His dying and rising, which is 
made present for us in the Eucharistic sacrifice. This participation 
in the Paschal Mystery of Christ reaches its consummation when 
we receive His Body and Blood in Holy Communion. Christ’s 
victory and triumph over death is then made present in the lives of 
those who participate in the Eucharist. Holy Communion 
increases our union with Christ. “Whoever eats my flesh and 
drinks my blood remains in me and I in him” (John 6:56). Communion with the Body of Christ 
preserves, increases, and renews the life of grace received at Baptism. Holy Communion 
separates us from sin. We receive the Body of Christ “given up for us” to save us from sin. We 
receive the Blood of Christ “shed for many for the forgiveness of sins.” Our love of God is 
intensified and therefore our disordered attachments are weakened and even broken. Divine 
love wipes away venial sins. Holy Communion offers us strength, called grace, to preserve us 
from mortal sin. By deepening our friendship with Christ, this Sacrament makes it more difficult 
for us to break our union with Him by mortal sin. Holy Communion expands the life of the 
Church. The Church as a communion is bound ever more closely together through the 
celebration of the Eucharist. As an ancient axiom states, the Church makes the Eucharist, and 
the Eucharist makes the Church. In receiving Communion, we are more fully united to the 
Church. Holy Communion commits us to care for the poor. St. Paul reminded the Corinthians 
that in sharing the Body of Christ in the Eucharist, they were also called to care for the poorer 
members of the community (cf. 1 Cor 11:17-34). Participation in the celebration of the 
Eucharistic sacrifice is a source and means of grace even apart from the actual reception of Holy 
Communion. It has also been long understood that when circumstances prevent one from 
receiving Holy Communion during Mass, it is possible to make a spiritual communion that is also 
a source of grace. Spiritual communion means uniting one’s self in prayer with Christ’s sacrifice 
and worshiping Him present in His Body and Blood.  
 

Catechetical Corner excerpted from the United States Catholic Catechism for Adults, © 2006,  

United States Conference of Catholic Bishops.  All rights reserved.  Used with permission. 
 

 

Our Knights of Columbus Council #13340 will be hosting the visiting of the Holy Family 
icon to St. Jane Frances de Chantal from May 24

th
 to June 6

th
, 2016.  The icon will be placed 

in the church near the votive candles for part of the time it will be here.  At the end of May it will 
be moved to the Gathering Space.  The icon will be available for personal devotion and prayer 
during this time.  The Knights have two prayer events scheduled and invite to attend.  
Information regarding the events are a follows: 

Praying the Rosary Holy Family Prayer Service 
Sunday, May 29

th
, 10:00am-10:30am and Sunday, June 5

th
, 10:00am - 11:00am  

 

Please join us!  All are welcome! 
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Parish Mission Statement 
  

  “Nourished by God’s Word and the Eucharist, St. Jane Frances de Chantal Parish is a welcoming Catholic 
community dedicated to living and proclaiming the Gospel of Jesus Christ.” 

 

Tuesday, 6:00pm,  
   Novena to the Mother  

     of Perpetual Help & Rosary  
    Join us in the Church 

ST. JANE FRANCES de CHANTAL 
PARISH COMMUNITY 

 

38750 Ryan Rd. 
Sterling Heights, MI 48310 

Phone: (586) 977-8080 
Fax: (586) 977-9305 

 

NEW PARISHIONERS 

 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO BECOME A 

REGISTERED PARISHIONER AT 

ST. JANE FRANCES de CHANTAL? 
 

You may register at the Parish Office at any-

time after Mass on the weekend or during 

regular office hours.  Please call 586-977-8080 

Weekend Masses 
   Saturday                                                      5:00pm 
   Sunday                                      9:00am & 11:30am 
Weekday Masses 
   Tuesday                                                       7:30pm 
   Wednesday, Thursday                                 8:00am 
Holy Day Masses                              As Announced 

Pastor 

     Rev. Jerome Slowinski, ext. 102 
     jws1953@att.net 
Pastoral Associate 
     Maureen Blair, ext. 104 
     maureenblair.stjane@gmail.com 
Business Manager 
     Jody Gazo, ext. 101 
     Jgazosjfparish@gmail.com 
Director of Music 
     Greg Crachiolo, Ext. 103 
     sjfmusicministry@yahoo.com 
Director of Faith Formation &  
   Confirmation Coordinator 
     Greg Crachiolo, Ext. 103 
      faithformation.sjf@gmail.com 
Adult Formation Coordinator 
     Tara Stenger, ext. 107 
     tfinn_sjf@yahoo.com 
Youth Minister Coordinator 
     Ben Klassen, ext. 108 
     bklassen.sjfparish@gmail.com 
Christian Service Coordinator 
      Deborah Mazur, ext. 113 
      dmazursjfparish@gmail.com 
Receptionists 
     Mary Ann Gleich 
     mgleichsjfparish@gmail.com 
     MaryAnn Webb 
     mwebbsjfprish@gmail.com 

 
Bulletin 

       bulletinsjfparish@gmail.com 
       Copy deadline is Tuesday at 10:00am. 

Summer Hours 

Monday, Wednesday & Thursday:  
8:30am - 7:30pm 

Tuesday 
8:30am-8:30pm 

(Closed from 12:00 to 1:15 for lunch) 
Friday: Closed 

Saturday: 2:30pm - 6:30pm 

MASS SCHEDULE 

PARISH STAFF 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 

MINISTRIES 

SACRAMENTS 

  Knights of Columbus  #13340 

  Brian Barkkari                      586-215-4669 
 

Parish Nurse Ministry 

      Doreen Corby                       586-977-8080 
 

Seniors  

         Don Rogowski                      586-977-8080 
   

    Soup Kitchen 

  Steven Gadzinski                  586-731-4091 
 

  St. Vincent de Paul 

 Tom Harris                            586-977-8080 
 

  Ushers-Ministers of Hospitality  

      Brian Brennan       586-264-1087 
 
 
 

Children’s Baptism 
If you have a child who is not yet baptized, but you 
would like them to be, we would be delighted to talk 
to you about your options.  Please call the Parish 
Office (586-977-8080) to make any arrangements.   

 

Reconciliation 
Tuesday from 6:00pm-7:00pm  

(or by appointment) 
 

Marriage 

Arrangements must be made by contacting the 
Parish Office at least six months prior to the 
desired date. Marriage guidelines are available at 
the Parish Office and must be read before your 
appointment. Participation in pre-marriage 
preparation will be arranged. 

 

Anointing of the Sick 
Contact the Parish Office at 586-977-8080. Also 
available once a month during the Tuesday    
evening Mass. Speak with Fr. Jerry before Mass. 
 

Rite of Christian Initiation 

of Adults 
This is a shared program with St. Ephrem, 

conducted at St. Ephrem. Those taking part in 

RCIA from St. Jane Frances will receive the faith 

formation at St. Ephrem’s but celebrate 

associated rites at St. Jane Frances de Chantal. 

Please make initial contact with our pastor, Fr. 

Jerry Slowinski, before contacting St. Ephrem 

Parish. 

Parish Policy 
We ask that in order to have your child 

baptized here, or to be married here, you          

should be a registered parishioner or active in 

your previous parish. This means attending 

weekly Mass with your faith community, 

using your envelopes and taking part in parish 

activities.           

 

 
 

Visits to the Homebound  
for Communion/ Anointing 

Contact Parish Office:  586-977-8080 

Monday, May 30 
 Parish Office Closed 
Tuesday, May 31 
6:00pm Rosary 
6:00pm-7:00pm Confessions 
6:00pm Needle Crafters Group 
7:00pm-8:30pm Faith & Fitness 
 Men’s Group 
7:30pm Mass with Anointing with 
 Intercessory Prayers Following 
 Mass 
Wednesday, June 1 
8:00am Mass 
9:30am Needle Crafters Group 
10:00am-2:00pm Seniors Meet 
6:00pm-8:30pm Coffee House 
Thursday, June 2 
8:00am Mass 
1:00pm Swiffers, Team 2 
6:30pm-9:30pm Knights of Columbus 
 Meeting 
Friday, June 3 
 Parish Office Closed 
Saturday, June 4 
9:00am Eden Club Spring Planting 
9:00am Knights of Columbus Major 
 Degree Meeting 
3:15pm Instruments in Praise 
 Rehearsal 
5:00pm Mass with Instruments in 
 Praise 
Sunday, June 5 
9:00am Mass 
10:00am-10:30am Knights of Columbus 
 Prayer Service 
11:00am-1:00pm Sunday Grief 
 Support Group 
11:30am Graduation Mass w/Reception 
1:00pm Saint of the Month at Grand 
 Aztec 
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YOUNG ADULTS 

SAINT OF THE MONTH 
 

All young adults (18 to 39 years old) are invited to our next Saint of the Month gathering on 
Sunday, June 5th, at 1:00pm.  We’ll meet after the 11:30am Mass at Grand Azteca at 14 Mile & 
John R (south side of 14 Mile Road, across from Oakland Mall).  We will take some time to learn 
and discuss Our Lady of Guadalupe as well as enjoy some delicious Mexican food.  Please let 
us know if you can join us by Wednesday, June 1st, so we know how many people to plan for.   

 

Questions?  Contact Tara at tfinn_sjf@yahoo.com or 586-977-8080, ext. 107. 

Welcome, Fr. Michael Sheehy, ccm! 
 

Fr. Michael Sheehy, the mission procurator for the Marianhill 
Missionaries speaks to us at all the Masses this weekend.  In 
support of the mission work of the Mariannhill Missionaries, 
envelopes from the Missionary Co-Operation Plan are 
included with this bulletin for you to use in support of their 
works.  We ask for you continued generosity and to return 
            them in next 

week’s collection. 
 

About the Mariannhill Missionaries: 
   In 1882, Father Francis Pfanner arrived in South Africa with 30 Trappist monks to establish a 
monastery among the Zulu  people.  He dedicated the monastery to Mary and her mother, St. Ann, 
and called it the Mariannhill Monastery.  Fr. Francis soon recognized the need to educate and 
evangelize the Zulu people.  Local chiefs actually requested from the monks that they educate their 
boys.  Soon mission schools and churches were established.  With the help of the Missionary Sisters 
of the Precious Blood, whom Fr. Francis founded in 1885, he also opened hospitals and aid posts. 
   It soon became apparent that the Trappist way of life conflicted with missionary work.  So in 1909 Rome asked the 
Trappists at Mariannhill to become a new mission congregation.  The Mariannhill Missionaries work mostly in Africa, 
with establishments in South Africa, Zimbabwe, Zambia, Kenya, and Mozambique.  They are also working in the South 
Pacific,  in Papau New Guinea since 1960. 
   Forty percent of the Mariannhill Missionaries are now native Africans.  They depend a great deal on America and 
Europe for financial assistance to educate them and support their missionary work. 
   Since 1924 the Mariannhill Missionaries were established in the United States.  They are located in  Dearborn 
Heights, Michigan, with about ten members in residence.  They help out in parishes around Detroit and run a retreat 
center for high school students preparing for Confirmation.  They also publish Leaves Magazine. 

VOCATIONS 

The Traveling Chalice:   
A Program of Prayer For Vocations 

 

Have you ever considered taking the Traveling Chalice home for a week?  Parishioners are invited to sign up 
to take the Traveling Chalice home and display it for a week.  They are asked to pray each night for vocations, 
especially for those in the priesthood and religious life.  Included with the chalice are a variety of prayers that 
you can even use if you want as well as a reflection journal.  There you can see how others before you have 
felt about having the Traveling Chalice in their home and share your experiences from having the chalice for a 
week.     
 

Some people enjoy having that time to pray by themselves as an individual or a family while others use it as an 
occasion to use one or more nights that week to invite others over, share dessert, and take some time for prayer too.  
Neither way is wrong, it is just about what works for you!   
 

If you would like to participate in The Traveling Chalice Program, you can sign up in the Gathering Space.  You also 
can contact Ray at 586-979-7879 to sign-up or if you have any other questions!   

 

Maureen Blair 
Ext. 104 
 

Pastoral Associate and  Director of Worship  
and Evangelization 
 

Email:  
maureenblair.stjane@gmail.com 
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Greg J. Crachiolo Ext. 103 
 

Director of Music Ministries 
sjfmusicministry@yahoo.com 

 

Director of Faith Formation (Pre-K—Grade 8)  & Confirmation  
faithformation.sjf@gmail.com 

 

PLEASE NOTE: 
 

Children’s Liturgy of the Word 
will Resume in the Fall. 

No Experience necessary. 
Will Train! 

 

Contact Greg for more  
information or to volunteer. 

 

In accordance with the policy of the  
Archdiocese of Detroit, this volunteer  

position will require completion of  
Protecting God's Children and a criminal 

background check 

We are in need of 2-3 people interested in 
sharing “Gen2Rev: A Walk through the 
Catholic Bible” with our 7th and 8th grade 
students for the 2016-2017 school year. 
 

The course is offered to our 8th grade stu-
dents on Tuesday evenings 6:30pm-
8:15pm September-December and our 7th 
grade students the same time January–
March 
 

Lesson plans are done, just need folks to 
share the Good News! 
 

Contact Greg if interested. 
 

In accordance with the policy of the Archdiocese of 
Detroit, this volunteer position will require comple-

tion of Protecting God's Children and a criminal 
background check 

 
VACATION BIBLE 

SCHOOL 
June 20th-24th 

9:00am-12:00pm 
Ages 4-Grade 6 

 
REGISTRATION  

NOW OPEN! 
 

Go to 
WWW.SJFPARISH.ORG to  
register or pick one up in the  

Parish Office 
 

BRING A FRIEND! 
 

Register by June 1st 
to Guarantee a 

T-Shirt 

FAITH FORMATION 2016/2017 
REGISTRATION  

NOW OPEN 
 

Do you have a child entering  
Kindergarten in the Fall? 

 
Are you new to the parish or will your 
child be returning after being away this 

year? 
 

Registration forms can be completed 
online at www.sjfparish.org  

under the education tab and then select  
2016-2017  NEW Faith Formation 

Registration 
 

If you are currently enrolled in the 
program, please submit the registration 
form mailed to your home as soon as 
possible or request an additional copy 

from the faith formation office. 
 

Questions about registration or the 
program should be directed to 

Greg Crachiolo, DRE at the above 
contact information. 

• 3 Wagons 
• 3 Tricycles  
• Pool noodles 
• Solid Color Hula Hoops 
• Sports Items (Gloves, Bats,  
       balls, Footballs, Basketballs,  
       tennis racquets, etc, etc, etc) 
• Stopwatches 

Please label all items with 
your name and phone num-
ber and bring to the parish 

office before June 4th.  
Thanks! 
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Ben Klassen 
Ext. 108 
 

Youth Minister Coordinator 
 

Email: 
bklassen.sjfparish@gmail.com 

Tara Stenger 
Ext. 107 
 

Adult Formation Coordinator 
 

Email: 
tfinn_sjf@yahoo.com 

SUMMER CRAFTING 
 

Do you like to sew, knit, crochet, quilt, etc.?  Whether you are 
new to the craft or a seasoned veteran, please join us for the 
chance to socialize and work on projects (your own or ours)!  
What projects do we have?  We make baby blankets, chemo caps, prayer 
shawls, hats, scarves, lap blankets, quilts for the homeless, and more!  We 
have a whole list of items if you want to see!  Our needle crafters have al-
ready made over 150 items to donate to a variety of charities.   
 

No RSVP is necessary and there is no cost.  We have a variety of donated 
items you can use as well to complete these projects.  You can come to 
one, some, or all of our gatherings!  Our new meeting dates begin this 
week!  The morning group will now meet on Wednesday mornings and 
the evening group will meet on Tuesdays for the summer.   
 

Upcoming Dates: 
*Tuesday, May 31st, from 6:00pm-8:15pm 

*Wednesday, June 1st, from 9:30am-11:30am 
*Tuesday, June 7th, from 6:00-8:15pm 

*Wednesday, June 8th, from 9:30am-11:30am 
 

Contact Tara with any questions at tfinn_sjf@yahoo.com or 586-977-8080, 
ext. 107. 

FAITH AND FITNESS MENS’ GROUP 
 

Who: Male parishioners of St. Jane Frances de Chantal (18 years old or 
older) 
 

What: Fellowship focused on prayer, accountability, and 
fitness 
 

Where: Father Leon Page Activity Center 
 

When: Tuesdays at 7:00pm 
 

Why: Everyone can find a reason for faith, fitness, and fellowship!! 
 

Typical Meeting Format 
*Nutrition 
*Workouts 

*Goals/Accountability 
*Measurements (weight, body fat, inches)  

*Fitness Test (strength, flexibility, and cardio) 
 

If you have a set of dumbbells (10-30 pounds), please bring them!  Bring 
a water bottle as well if you can.   
 

Liability – At no time does St. Jane Frances de Chantal, the Archdiocese of Detroit, 

employees or volunteers assume liability for any event that may occur during these 

workouts.  The members participate of their own free will understanding that any 

exercise program has the inherent risk of injury.  No one associated with this group is 

operating as a doctor or licensed medical practitioner.  Members should consult with 

their doctor or other licensed care representative if they have any questions or con-

cerns about participating in an exercise program.  Every program has modified 

moves and recommendations to lower the intensity and prevent injury.  It is up to the 

best judgment of those participating to listen to their bodies and prevent injury. 

ADULT FORMATION 

YOUTH MINISTRY 

Generous University & Law 
School Scholarships Available: 

 

Attention high school juniors & seniors, college 
seniors and graduates and parents!  Tom 
Monaghan is hosting Ave Summer Fest 2016 at 
his residence on Wednesday June 15th. High 
school students, come learn about the Ave 
Maria University Michigan Scholarship worth 
$28,000 over 4 years, making a Catholic 
education affordable plus additional institutional 
and federal aid available. College seniors and 
graduates, come learn about the Ave Maria 
School of Law Michigan and Toledo Full-Tuition 
Scholarship.   
Come learn more about these schools and 
scholarships while enjoying a Picnic – complete 
with great food, games and giveaways. This 
event is FREE. Registration is required by 
Wednesday, June 8th! Register today by calling 

734-930-3587 or at www.avemariafoundation.org 

GRADUATION MASS 
Last call! If you and your family would like to 

join us for the Mass and Reception, please RSVP  

by filling out and returning the form below to the 

parish office by this Sunday, May 29th, or RSVP 

online at: 

www.sjfparish.org 

RSVP for the 2016 Graduation Mass 
Please return to parish office no later than May 29th 

Graduate’s Name 

  

Graduate’s Degree 

  

Number of people attending: 

  

E-mail address: 

  

Phone Number: 

  

Returnable Bottle/Can Collection 
Very soon, you may see a new 
collection container at the back of the 
parking lot.  A month or so ago, the 
Youth Ministry program was granted 
approval to collect returnable cans and 
bottles to help fund many of our 
different activities for the youth of the 
parish community. 

These days, students have so many 
opportunities to go on trips and attend 
many different activities that cost a lot 
of money.  We were looking for a way 
to try to offset the expense of some of 
the events that we offer to students in 
Youth Ministry to help them grow in 
faith. 

By utilizing the returnables bin, if a 
student would like to raise some funds  
to offset the expense of a church 
activity, they can help return cans and 
EARN a portion of that money, they 
helped collect. 

So save your returnables from this 
holiday weekend and bring them back 
here, next weekend, to help our teens! 

http://www.avemariafoundation.org
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Debbie Mazur 
Ext. 113 
 

Christian Service Coordinator 
 

Email: 
dmazursjfparish@gmail.com 

STEWARDSHIP 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
 

The Eden Club is looking for volunteers on 
Saturday, June 4th, from about 9:00am-
12:00pm to help with their Spring Planting.  
Volunteers will help with moving plants, 

digging, planting, and more.  Eden Club 
members will be there to help and direct the 
volunteers as needed.  If you are interested, 
please contact the Parish Office at 586-977-
8080 or email Tara at tfinn_sjf@yahoo.com 
for more information or to sign-up!  Thanks!   

INTERESTED IN BIKING? 
 

The Stewardship Commission is exploring the 
idea of having a Biking Club here at the 
parish.  They would gather with their bicycles 

at a designated spot, take a bike ride to a destination and 
back to the starting location, and possibly grab a bite to 
eat after.  If you would be interested in a group like this, 
please join us on Wednesday, June 8th, for an 
informational meeting at 7:00pm.  If you can’t make that 
meeting, but are still interested, just contact Tara at 
tfinn_sjf@yahoo.com or 586-977-8080, ext. 107 so we 
can share the information from that meeting with you.  
Thank you!   

CAR SHOW  
 

Join us for a Cruise-In on Friday, June 17th 
from 4:00pm-8:00pm.  The proceeds from 

the evening go to the Pastoral Outreach Support Fund.  
Whether you are bringing a car to show or just want to 
stroll around and check them all out, consider yourself 
invited!  Concessions will be provided by the Knights of 
Columbus and we’ll have music provided by Rockin’ Ron-
nie!   
 

If you are interested in joining the committee or 
helping out at this event, please contact Tara at 
tfinn_sjf@yahoo.com or 586-977-8080, ext. 107.   

TIGERS GAME TICKETS 
 

We have tickets to the Detroit Tigers’ game 
against the Kansas City Royals on Friday, July 
15th.  We will have a school bus providing 
transportation.  There are three spots left on 

the bus.  Tickets are also available for those that want to 
drive themselves to the game, but still sit with the parish 
group.  The cost for tickets with the bus are $54 each and 
without the bus are $48 each. Game seats are on the 
lower level.  Contact Charles at 586-977-6606 with 
questions or to sign-up!  Tickets are given on a first-come, 
first-serve basis.  Thanks!  

Sunday Grief Support Group 
June 5, 2016 from 11am-1:00pm 

   St. Jane Frances de Chantal Health Ministry is pleased to offer 
a monthly Grief Support Group.  This is a peer led group for 
those who have experienced a loss.   
   Please consider sharing this information with families and 
friends you know who may be suffering from grief and may like 
to join us in this group support program. 
   For more information, please contact Barb at (586) 264-0845. 

Northland Family Planning 
Pro-Life Prayer News 

Prayer Date:  Saturday June 4th 
   In the beginning of June, the Church celebrates the Most Sacred 
Heart of Jesus and the Immaculate Heart of Mary.  We pray in 
faith, hope and love that all hearts will be transformed to be more 
like theirs—which will change the world!  We also celebrate 
fathers and pray that our Heavenly Father will strengthen and 
protect them as they guide their families.   
   The next prayer and witness event takes place outside the 
Northland Family Planning Clinic on Saturday, June 4th from 
11:30am to 12:30pm.  The clinic is located at 3810 17 Mile 
Road—just west of Ryan Road.  Questions—Contact Anne Marie 
at 586-873-2004 or Eleanor at 586-939-5683. 

CPR & AED TRAINING 
(Provided by A-1 Health & Safety Education) 

   Anyone can learn CPR—and everyone should! Sadly, 70% of 
Americans may feel helpless to act during a cardiac emergency 
because they either do not know how to administer CPR or their 
training has significantly lapsed.  This alarming statistic could hit 
close to home, because home is exactly where 88% of cardiac 
arrests occur.  Put very simply:  The life you save with CPR is 
most likely to be someone you love! 

 WHERE:  St. Jane Frances de Chantal 
 FEE:   No charge 
 DATE:   Wednesday, June 8, 2016 
 Time:    5:00pm-7:30pm 

ALL ARE WELCOME—NO AGE LIMITS, NO TESTS, NO 
STRESS!! 

To register, please contact the parish office  
at 586 977-8080 

WHY LEARN CPR? 
   Cardiac arrests are more common than you think, and they can 
happen to anyone at any time.  Many victims appear healthy with 
no known heart disease or other risk factors. 

WHO CAN YOU SAVE WITH CPR? 
   The life you save with CPR is most likely to be a loved one.  
Four of five cardiac arrests happen at home.  Statistically 
speaking, if called on to administer CPR in an emergency, the life 
you save is like to be someone at home:  a child, a spouse, a 
parent or friend. 

(This course does not provide a certificate.) 
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Our Cluster Partner 
ST. EPHREM CATHOLIC CHURCH 38900 Dodge Park, Ster-

ling Heights 
Phone: 586-264-1230 Fax: 586-264-2757 

Pastor: Fr. Craig Giera 
Deacon: Edwin McLeod 

 

Weekend Masses:  
Saturday — 4:30pm  

Sunday — 9:00am & 11:00am 
 

Weekday Masses:  
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday — 9:00am 

 

Confessions 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday — 8:30am 

Saturday — 12:15pm 

Natural Family Planning 
 

   Looking for an effective, moral and healthy way to plan your family? Natural Family Planning helps you avoid or achieve a 
pregnancy by empowering you as a couple with knowledge about your fertility. 
   Join us for classes in the Ovulation Method of Natural Family Planning at Ss. Cyril & Methodius at 41233 Ryan Rd., Sterling Heights, 
MI 48314. The 3 class series costs $75 and will be held June 25th, July 23rd, and August 30th from 10:00am-1:00pm. Registration is 
required. For more information or to register please email nfp.gretchen@gmail.com. 

First Come, First Serve! 
Doors open at 6:00am sharp and close when maximum capacity is reached. 
 

Services Provided to Adults & Children 
Fillings, extractions, limited root canals, replacements (up to 6 teeth) and cleanings will be provided based on priority needed. 
 

• NOT able to provide bridges, crowns, dentures, metal-based partial dentures, implants, orthodontic or extraction of wisdom teeth 

• Certain medical conditions may prevent treatment 
 

Everyone is Welcome 

• No income limitations. 

• Childcare NOT provided, please do not bring children who are not receiving treatment. 

• Arrive early—Be prepared for long lines! 
 

For more information, please call 1-800-589-2632 or visit:  
www.smilemichigan.com/foundation/mission of mercy 

 

The Michigan Mission of Mercy is grateful for the generous support from the following sponsors:  Michigan Dental Association 
Foundation, Michigan Department of Health & Human Services, Michigan Dental Association, Delta Dental Foundation, DentaQuest, 
Patterson Foundation and Oral Health Foundation 

 
Save the Date 

June 18-19, 2016 
 
On the Rise Bakery will be selling 
their delicious baked goods! Help support the participants 
of the ROPE (Reaching Our Potential Everyday) program.  
This a residential bakers’ training program helping men & 
women who have been recently released from prison or 
completed substance abuse treatment.  The program 
teaches baking skills and provides a safe and supportive 
environment for each person to regain their life.  This 
program is truly a reminder to all of us that miracles still 
happen!  Come support these miracles and enjoy a tasty 
treat! They will be in the Gathering Space after the 
weekend Masses on June 18-19, 2016.   

When stewards collaborate with the Creator, life hold a special meaning. 
It can’t be diminished, cheapened, or cast aside. 

Stewards reverence all of life,  
as it is the ultimate and first gift from God. 

Stewards give respect to life in all its stages, 
even when to do so is a challenge. 

“For we are God’s servants, working together;  
you are God’s field, God’s building. 

(1 Corinthians 3:9) 

mailto:nfp.gretchen@gmail.com
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        Traveling Chalice 
        A Program of Prayer 
         For Vocations 
 

 

 

Parishioners  are  asked  to   
take  the   chalice home and display it 
in a place of honor, we ask them to 
pray each night for vocations to the 
priesthood and religious   life.    This   
week   our  parish   gratefully acknowl-
edges  

The Koss Family 
for hosting our Traveling Chalice. 
If  you   would  like  to   participate   in  
The Traveling Chalice Program please 
contact Ray Sroka at 586-979-7879. 

MASS INTENTIONS 

WEEKDAY LECTOR SCHEDULE 
 

Tuesday, May 31st, @ 7:30pm 
with Anointing 

(Presidor: Fr. Dominic) 
Mary Minjeur 

 

Wednesday, June 1st, @ 8:00am 
Judy Taylor 

 

Thursday, June 2nd,  @ 8:00am 
Tom Kraniak 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE — JUNE 4TH & JUNE 5TH 

 5:00pm 9:00am 11:30am 

Presider Fr. Jerry Fr. Jerry Fr. Jerry 

Sacristan(s) Tim & Karen Pawlik Ray Knapp MaryAnn Webb 

Lector 1 Eileen Clase Paul Coomes Jan Machusak 

Lector 2 Catherine Maxwell Franny Havern Barb Milczynski 

Altar Servers Tim Wainz Amanda Belz Marie Graziano 

 Matthew Crachiolo Samantha Belz Jasmine Abuel 

 Stephanie Crachiolo Terasa Mezzapelle Julia Ortmann 

Ushers Team 3 Assigned Team 1 

Music Leader Melissa w/
Instruments in Praise 

Bill Burr Marie Kravetz 

Low-Gluten Hosts available 
   For our parishioners who have Celi-
acs Disease we now have procedures 
in place to help you celebrate the Eu-
charist with your parish family.  For 
more information or to take part, 
please contact Maureen Blair,  

586-977-8080 or by email  
maureenblair.stjane@gmail.com 

Monday, May 30 
 No Mass at St. Jane Frances 
Tuesday, May 31 
7:30pm Living—Joanne Lemanski 
 (Kim & Joe Hellow) 
 Dec. Peter Byk 
 (BFC Tennis Team) 
Wednesday, June 1 
8:00am Dec. Ron Guzi 
 (Family) 
Thursday, June 2 
8:00am Dec. Shirley Putrycus 
 (Family) 
 Dec. Peter Byk 
 (Sarah & Sally Buhay) 
Friday, June 3 
 No Mass at St. Jane Frances 
Saturday, June 4 
5:00pm Dec. Joseph & Irene Porzadek 
 (Richard & Delphine Skowron) 
 Dec. Marcia Frontier 
 (Debi & Daniel Teran, Jr.) 
 Dec. Gloria G. Stacey 
 (Gary & Pat Penz) 
 Dec. Mary Zalewski 
 (St. Jane Frances Ushers Club) 
Sunday, June 5 
9:00am First Sunday Memorial 
 Association Members 
 For the Parishioners 
 Dec. Clemence & Agnes  
 Mikowski 
 (Daughter Bernie) 
 Dec. Jesus Garcia 
 (Family) 
11:30am Dec. Marisa LaRocca 
 (Elvira Rastelli) 
 Dec. Walter, Maxine & 
 Patricia Klik 
 (Suwinski & Klik Families) 
 Dec. Leone Zeller 
 (Bob & Kay Chmielewski) 
 Dec. Elizabeth Lopez 
 (Mina Family) 

Readings 
Week of May 29, 2016 

Sunday 
The Most Holy Body and Blood of 

Christ (Corpus Christi) 
Gn 14:18-20; Ps 110:1, 2, 3, 4; 1 Cor 

11:23-26; Lk 9:11b-17 
Monday 

2 Pt 1:2-7; Ps 91:1-2, 14-15b, 15c-16; 
Mk 12:1-12 

Tuesday 
Zep 3:14-18a or Rom 12:9-16; Is 12:2-3, 

4bcd, 5-6; Lk 1:39-56 
Wednesday  

2 Tm 1:1-3, 6-12; Ps 123:1b-2ab, 2cdef; 
Mk 12:18-27 

Thursday 
2 Tm 2:8-15; Ps 25:4-5ab, 8-9, 10, and 

14; Mk 12:28-34 
Friday 

Ez 34:11-16; Ps 23:1-3a, 3b-4, 5, 6; Rom 
5:5b-11; Lk 15:3-7 

Saturday 
2 Tm 4:1-8; Ps 71;8-9, 14-15ab, 16-17, 

22; Lk 2:41-51 
Sunday 

Tenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
1 Kgs 17:17-24; Ps 30:2, 4, 5-6, 11, 12, 

13; Gal 1:11-19; Lk 7:11-1  

MARRIAGE BANNS 
 

II 
 

Jeffrey Brinker 
& 

Lisa Perzanowski 

BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST 
 

   In today’s Gospel, the disciples suggest that Jesus disperse the crowd so that they 
might individually seek food and lodging. The miracle of the feeding of the five thousand 
is Jesus’ powerful reminder that when we share our gifts in His name there is always 
more than enough! 

For all who are led by the Spirit of God 
are children of God. 

—Romans 8:14 
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Sunday, May 22, 2016 
 

Weekly Obligation: $11,900.00 
 

Registered Families……………..1490 
Envelopes Returned……….....…..370 
Amount Offered…….….......$7,828.28 
Loose Offering………….…….$682.07 
 
Online Giving: 
Contributors…………………………63 
Contributions……………….$1,943.00 
 
Special Collection: 
Children’s………………………...$1.00 
 
Total Offerings……………$10,545.35 

TOGETHER LET US PRAY… 
 

   Please pray for those who are in special need of our prayers. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please pray for the men and women serving our country in the Armed Services that they 
may return home safely to family and friends. Remember particularly: 

SPONSOR OF THE WEEK 
 

   We want to thank Jeff Mandziuk of E. J. 
Mandziuk & Son Funeral Home for 
advertising in the St. Jane Frances de 
Chantal bulletin. 
   We ask our parishioners to please 
patronize the advertisers as they are the 
ones that help make our bulletin possible. 

ONLINE GIVING 
We are grateful for your support of our 
church. Online Giving allows you to make 
contributions  to  our  church  without 
writing checks or worrying about cash 
donations. Please visit our parish website 
at: 

www.sjfparish.org  
to sign-up for Online Giving. Contact Jody 
Gazo at jgazosjfparish@gmail.com or   
586-977-8080, ext. 101 with any ques-
tions. 
Thank you! 

Joseph Angileri 
Marge Bellus 
Maureen Blair 
James Brown 
Vicki Chrzanowski 
Salvatore DeAngelo 
Anna DiDonato 
Kevin Dufoor 
Pam Evanzia 
Shirley Fasczewski 
James Friedmann 
Cindy Graham 

Mary Ann Joly 
James Klassen 
Joan Knapp 
Frances Kraft 
Gary Kubicki 
Jeffrey Leonardi 
Jan Machusak 
Emily Mackie 
Addison Mathews 
Charlotte Miles 
William Navalta 
Kathleen Pawlik 

Matthew Pawlik 
Helen Perliskey 
Anita Pitlock 
Frank Polizzi 
Amy Zachwieja Raggio 
Marlene Rokicki 
Olivia Rokicki 
Arnold Semrau 
Judy Taylor 
Daniel Van Acker 
Mel Werner 
Don G. Wisniewski 

Robert Bain 
Richard Brown 
Christopher Burley 
Emir Ciplakovic 
Eric Dillard 
Lisa Drake 
Joshua Hebert 

Zack Hoover 
Louis B. Kasper, III 
Paul Koss 
Curtis McCoy 
Matthew McDowell 
Donovan John Miller 
Danielle Marie Minichello 

Eric Olson 
Heather Ann Reo 
Scot Skoczylas 
Sean Slattery 
Allison Steward 
Carl Winowiecki 

 
 

 

GOAL:  $90,176.00 
 

   Catholic Services Appeal (CSA) cards 
are available in the parish office for those 

who did not receive one. 
   All contributions can be dropped off at 
the parish office or put in the weekend 
offertory collection. 

LIVE WELL! CONFERENCE 
Unbound: A Practical Guide to Deliverance 

At Ss. Cyril & Methodius 
Friday, June 10th and Saturday, June 11th 

 

   “Unbound is a deliverance prayer ministry that focuses on people, not evil spirits. Un-
bound is a safe, loving and reproducible model that helps people respond to the good 
news of the Gospel and apply the truth to their lives using the five keys.” (Heart of the 
Father website.) Unbound Ministry is based on the idea that the Gospel has the power to 
make a difference in a person’s life. It is a way of prayer, using the five keys, that em-
powers a person to open their hearts and respond more fully to Jesus’ invitation of abun-
dant life. Unbound is essentially moving a person through a conversion experience. The 
five keys are 

• Key 1:  Repenting of sin and expressing faith in Jesus 

• Key 2:  Forgiving oneself and other 

• Key 3:  Renouncing the lies, spirts, and tactics of Satan 

• Key 4:  Taking authority over the works of Satan 

• Key 5:  Receiving the Father’s blessing 
   The cost is $15 and registration is open at www.detroitunbound.eventbrite.com 
   For more information and questions visit www.aod.org/unbound 

PRAYER ON MEMORIAL DAY 
 

   Lord Jesus Christ, today we honor the memory of those men and women who have 
given their lives for their compatriots in the cause of freedom. 
   They have worked, fought, and died for the heritage of freedom, brotherhood, and hon-
or that they have passed on to us. 
   Help us to recall that  You Yourself gave up Your life for all human beings in the cause 
of true freedom — to save us from self — love and sin. 
   Teach us the true meaning of peace and that the real battle must always take place in 
ourselves before it will be won in families and nations. 
   Make us keep Your memory in our celebration of communion and pray for the peace 
and freedom of the whole world. 


